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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  1607
COMMITTEE:  Finance 

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to reducing the commercial motor vehicle tax for medallion taxicabs 

	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Rodriguez



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Intro. 1607 would reduce the commercial motor vehicle tax imposed on medallion taxicabs from $1,000 to $400 to be equal to the commercial motor vehicle tax imposed on all other for-hire vehicles.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and is retroactive to and deemed to have been in effect as of May 31, 2019.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020 
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	($1,193,800)
	($7,162,800)
	($7,162,800)

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($1,193,800)
	($7,162,800)
	($7,162,800)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would reduce revenues by $7,162,800 annually. As of March 2019, the Department of Transportation reports that there are 11,938 active taxicab medallions in the City. Therefore, reducing the tax on those vehicles by $600 dollars would lead to a revenue decrease of $7,162,800 million annually. Under current law, the $1,000 tax payment is made in two installments, with $500 due on June 1 and $500 due on December 1. Therefore, because the taxi medallions have already paid $500 on June 1, 2019, and this law reduces their tax liability to $400 for the year, anyone who has already paid the tax is entitled to a $100 refund or credit. Therefore, the cost for Fiscal 2019 would be $1,193,800 in refunds or credits. 
  
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund 

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division, New York City Department of 
Transportation 

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:       Hector German, Financial Analyst
 ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director/Chief Economist 
Rebecca Chasan, Senior Counsel
				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This bill was considered by the Committee on Finance as a Preconsidered Intro. at a hearing on June 13, 2019. The bill was subsequently introduced to the full Council as Intro. 1607 and referred to the Committee on Finance. The Committee on Finance will vote on Intro. 1607 at a hearing on June 19, 2019. Following a successful vote by the Committee, Intro. 1607 will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 19, 2019.  
DATE PREPARED:  June 17, 2019
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